




















V. Proposed Amendment

The amendment request will allow for development of the Property as a Recreational Vehicle Park,
with a maximum of 700 units and up to 30,000 SF of commercial uses, along with associated
infrastructure and amenities. The Applicant has submitted a companion MPD rezoning petition to
implement the intended development program, while ensuring adequate protection to the
environment and rural character of the area.

The current amendment requests for a change in FLU from Rural to Sub-Outlying Suburban, which
allows for the increase in density to allow for a compact form of development where infrastructure
exists to support new growth, while ensuring that the rural character of the community is preserved.
The proposed FLU category restricts residential density to 2 units per acre, achieving a gradual
reduction in densities from Urban Community that lies to the immediate west to the Rural lands to
the east.

At the same time, the RV park introduces housing options in the community as well as commercial
uses that could provide required services to the residents of the RV park and the adjoining rural
areas, thereby reducing vehicle miles travelled and allowing for accessibility by bicycle and
pedestrians in the project and immediate area.

The proposed development, being developed at a density greater than 2.5 du/ac is required to
connect to a public water service, per the Lee Plan Standard 4.1.1. The amendment includes a
request for the Property to be added to the Lee County Utilities, Future Water Service Areas. The
gross density of the companion MPD is 4 du/acre, thereby exceeding this minimum threshold.

Further, the proposed text amendment requests that additional acreage be added to the Sub-
Outlying Suburban FLU category in District 1, ensuring that the project is consistent with Table 1(b)
of the Lee Plan.

VI. Lee Plan Consistency & Community Plan Area Consistency

The following is an analysis of how the proposed amendment is consistent with the goals, policies
and objectives of the Lee Plan.

POLICY 1.1.11: The Sub-Outlying Suburban future land use category is characterized by low
density residential areas. Generally, the infrastructure needed for higher density development is not
planned or in place. This future land use category will be placed in areas where higher densities
would be incompatible or where there is a desire to retain a low-density community character.
Industrial land uses are not permitted. The standard density range is from one dwelling unit per acre
(1 du/acre) to two dwelling units per acre (2 du/acre). Bonus densities are not allowed.

In compliance with this policy, the Property is located in a suburban area of the County,
with less dense development. One of the parcels comprising the Property has an Urban
Community FLU designation, which allows development of 6 du/ac as evidence of the
transitioning nature of this area. By changing the FLU designations of the eastern two
parcels from Rural to Sub-Outlying Suburban, there will be a gradual decrease in
densities from west to east. While this allows for the increase in density necessary to
achieve the Client’s compact development program and make appropriate use of
available infrastructure, it still ensures a low-density community character, with a net
increase of only 1 dufac across 92.71 acres or 93 units.
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